Woodbastwick Parish Council

incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the meeting of the parish council that took place on Wednesday 6th June 2018 in Ranworth village hall.

Present:

Vivienne Adcock (Vice Chair)
VA

Andrew Lee 


AL

Douglas MacKay


DM

Mark Hadden

MH

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)

EO

One resident also attended the meeting.

Apologies:

Kit Cator (Chair)

KC

Stuart Goodall

SG

1.
Adjournment of the meeting for police, county and district councillor reports and 
public participation:


No reports received and no residents were present at this point.

2.
Declarations of interest:
 


None.

3.
Minutes of the meeting of Wednesday 2nd of May 2018:


The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record provided the words “annual 
general meeting” were removed.

4.
Matters arising:


4.1
Land at Ranworth staithe – awaiting quotes from solicitors.


4.2
The tree blocking the Ranworth to Panxworth footpath has been cleared.


4.3
Rubbish at Ranworth staithe – Clerk to check with KC.

5.
Highways Matters


5.1
Additional signage in Ranworth and Panxworth – Clerk to progress.


5.2
There has been a significant increase in both traffic levels and speeds since 

the opening of the NDR.  VA and DM to write to Norfolk County Council 


detailing this.


5.3
There has been no further information on the future status of The Windle.

6.
Environmental Matters:


None.

7.
Planning matters:


None.

8.
Finance:


The Clerk's financial report was agreed and the following payments approved:


£311.46 to Zurich Municipal for insurance, £20.00 to Ranworth village hall for room 
hire, £14.00 to Clerk for printer ink (VAT £2.33), £110.49 to Clerk for May salary.

9.
GDPR update:


Clerk to write to the Shelroy Trust re data supplied for hamper deliveries.

10.
Any Other Business:


10.1
BT have been replacing the copper wiring through Panxworth.


10.2
The post box outside the former post office in South Walsham is no longer 

operational.


10.3
A resident reported that the footpath from Panxworth church tower to 


Cotenham Barns needs cutting back.


10.4
A resident asked if the SAM2 sign could be positioned opposite Cotenham 

Farm.  VA advised that this would not be possible on safety grounds.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20:20.

The next meeting will be at Woodbastwick village hall at 7.30pm on Wednesday 4th July.

Signed: ….....................................................................   Date: ….....................................

Chair

	Action Date
	Description
	Status
	Who

	04/07/18
	Land at Ranworth Staithe
	Awaiting quotes from solicitors
	KC

	04/07/18
	GDPR 
	Clerk to write to Shelroy Trust.
	EO

	04/07/18
	Rubbish at Ranworth Staithe
	KC to report to Broads Authority
	KC

	04/07/18
	Panxworth church tower to Cotenham Barns footpath
	Clerk to report to NCC
	EO

	04/07/18
	Increased traffic levels and speed through Panxworth since opening of the NDR
	VA/DM to write to NCC
	VA/DM


